
 
 

PASCAGOULA RECREATION COMMISSION 

MEETING February 3, 2021 

 

Jay Spradlin opened the meeting at 6:34 pm. 

 

Mike McElhaney made the motion to approve minutes as written.  The motion 

passed unanimously.   

 

Old Business:   

Prepared Food Tax Collection: Jay Spradlin presented the prepared food tax 

collection information: $4,266,735.34 received from 2/2017-1/15/2021. December 

Receipts $90,595.66 Hotel/Motel Tax Received 8/19-1/1/2021 $256,985.48 

December receipts $14,288.79.    

 

Sportsplex: Still have a couple punch list items to complete.  Parking lot lights 

have been approved to be installed in the Jackson Street parking lot. 

    

MCC Park:  Basketball Court rules sign has been ordered and will be installed.  

Athletic director along with engineer examined the wet the spots on the basketball 

courts and came up with a solution of putting a squeegee out to help dry the courts.  

 

I.G. Levy:  Getting estimate to replace lighting thru Mississippi Power.  Electrician 

will start work soon on the electrical box to restore some of the power that was lost 

when tennis building was torn down.   

 

Point Project:  Task order approved.  Obtaining permits for the project.  Permits 

should take up to 90 days.    

 

 

 

 

 



New Business: 

A.  Program Updates:  Athletics- Basketball going great.  Volleyball Academy 

is full with waitlist.  Looking to add a volleyball camp this summer.  

Programs Spring Break registration is open.  Summer Camp Registration 

scheduled to open March 1.    

B.  Maintenance Updates:  The benches for IG Levy Tennis courts have been 

installed.   Maintenance Crew has started spreading the mulch at IG Levy.  

C.  League Facility Use Agreement:  Rec Commission reviewed  

 

Chris Grace had several items to discuss 1. Has the Boys & Girls Club return to 

normal operation since the death of James Davis?  Antoinette informed him that 

the club had resumed operation.  2.  Update of IG Levy bathrooms (both sides)-  

Antoinette informed him we had one trailer that was not being used but water, 

electricity and sewer needed to installed before it could be moved to IG Levy 

South.  Antoinette also informed him that the bathrooms on North side are in need 

major renovations.  Chris also asked that the tennis courts be pressure washed.  

Chris also asked Antoinette to email him the Beach Park Fence Quote to relocate 

section of parking lot fence 

 

Annie Ezell stated that James Davis was really special and enjoyed working with 

him. 

 

Jay Spradlin asked was the vacant position on the commission going to be filled.  

Antoinette said she would ask.  

 

 

There being no other business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:33 pm.   

 

The next meeting will be held at 6:30 pm on April 7, 2021 at the Pascagoula 

Recreation Center.  

/s/s Antoinette Johnson 

          Antoinette Johnson, Secretary   
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Jay Spradlin     Jason Williams 

Annie Ezell 

Chris Grace      

Mike McElhaney     

Aulton Vann   


